9/8/2008

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLLIER COUNTY

GOLDEN GATE COMMUNITY CENTER

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Naples, Florida, September 2, 2008

LET IT BE REMEMBERED, that the Collier County Golden Gate 

Community Center Advisory Committee, in and for the County of Collier, 

having conducted business herein, met on this date at 6:00 PM in a 

REGULAR SESSION in Conference Room “C” of the Golden Gate 

Community Center, 4701 Golden Gate Parkway, Naples, Florida, with the 

following members present:





CHAIRMAN:
Jim Klug 






VICE CHAIR:
Ernie Bretzmann 








Bill Arthur 








Vicki Clavelo      








Kaydee Tuff (absent)
ALSO PRESENT:

Annie Alvarez, Regional Manager/Region II





Vickie Wilson, Community Center Supervisor





Sherry Pryor, Budget Analyst





Laura Davisson, Budget Analyst

I.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM by Chairman, Jim Klug.
II.
Attendance – Establish a Quorum

A quorum was established.

III.
Approval of Agenda

Jim Klug moved to approve the Agenda as submitted.  Second by Vicki Clavelo.


Carried unanimously 4-0.
IV.
Approval of August 4, 2008 Meeting Minutes

Jim Klug moved to approve the Minutes as submitted.  Second by Bill Arthur.


Carried unanimously 4-0.
V.
Old Business

A.  Recreation Highlights
      Vickie Wilson reported on the following:
· Lake Skate had 57 participants sponsored by Envious and co-sponsored by Hooters and was very successful.  Planning another event in October.
· After School Program has an enrollment of 20 children.
· The fence at the Wheels Park has been extended 9 feet.
VI.
New Business


A.  Introduction of Christina Apkarian 
· Vickie Wilson introduced Christina Apkarian as a Program Leader specializing in Special Events and Latin Programming.  She was a Special Events Coordinator working with and trained by Annie Alvarez.  

· Vickie Wilson reported August 29, 2008 was Kara Tardios’ last day of employment.  Center is hoping to find a replacement within the County.


B.  Monthly Budget
· Annie Alvarez reported working on the end of the fiscal year budget and projected a surplus of $18,000 after all the monthly costs were deducted.  The funds will be used for pavers and fencing with a gate across Sunshine Blvd.
· Vickie Wilson stated the only concerns are with permitting and Fire Department access.  

C.  Budget Questions
· Annie Alvarez introduced Sherry Pryor and Laura Davisson from Collier County Budget Office and stated they would answer questions for the Advisory Board.
· Jim Klug gave a brief history on the Center stating the original building was built and funded by the MSTU.  An addition was built on the Center and funded by Collier County.  Thus an Agreement was made between the Collier County and the MSTU according to the square footage the expenses be split 60% - 40%.  This facility is being funded by the Ad Valorem Tax and the MSTU, 
which is a 40% increase in funding.  The Advisory Board would like to make sure the Center is receiving 40% more services then if the MSTU didn’t exist.
The following questions and answers were received:


Q.
What is the formula Collier County uses to allocate Ad Valorem 



Taxes to the Centers?

A.
No formula is used.  It is based on growth in population and needs.

Q.
Ad Valorem Taxes are received by all Parks & Recreation facilities.  


How can GGCC ensure they are receiving their “fair share” of benefits 


compared to locations that do not have an MSTU?

A.
There is no way to track this information.  Golden Gate Community 


Center 
has many soft benefits for the taxpayers.  The facility can be used 


for weddings and receptions that can serve alcohol, birthday parties, 


charitable and civic affairs with a Kitchen with an indoor gymnasium.  


Other locations charge the taxpayers for private use of their facilities.  


There is no way to put a dollar figure on benefits.

Q.
Do all the other locations charge?





A.
Yes, even to the non-profit events.

Q.
Are the MSTU Funds being used to subsidize the Ad Valorem Taxes or 


are they being used as an increase for additional services?

A.
There will never be a direct answer due to the different type of 



facilities, sizes of the facilities and services provided.  Golden Gate 


Community Center has more programs and more employees than other 


locations.  The MSTU has a responsibility to the Center to pay additional 


funds to maintain the facility. 
Sherry Pryor pointed out another benefit to the MSTU is that the “Carry Forward” Fund is reflecting an accumulation of $268,100 on page 52.  (See attached)  What is not spent by the end of the fiscal year remains in the Fund.  

Laura Davisson stated the Carry Forward/Reserves for Contingencies and 
Reserves for Capital are monies not earmarked for any purpose.  

Q.
Can the Advisory Board spend money for a specific project from the 


Carry Forward Fund simply by going to the BCC for approval? 

A.
Yes, but be cautioned not to spend funds you may need for emergency 


purposes.

Q.
Does the GGCCC have money?

A.
There is money in the Reserves but they recommend saving monies for 


emergency purposes.  The BCC has directed Reserves for Capital funds 


are earmarked for air conditioning and roof repairs.  What is not spent 


will rollover into the next year.

Laura Davisson recommended questions be directed through a request for legal 
services from the County Attorney on the following issues.
· What would happen if the MSTU were to dissolve?
· What would happen if the tax monies were not coming in?

· What if the GGCC wishes to take the funds and spend them elsewhere within their boundaries?
· What are the MSTU physical responsibilities? 
· What is the Statue of Limitations? 
· What control does the MSTU have over the money they are originating?
· What are the repercussions?

Jim Klug requested permission from the Advisory Board to meet with 
Commissioner Henning to discuss if the MSTU Funds officially benefit the
Community.  
Discussion ensued and there was a consensus for Jim to meet with Commissioner Henning. 
VII.
Member Comments

Bill Arthur asked who is responsible for cleaning the kitchen and suggested the 
group using the facility should be the one responsible.


Sherry Pryor recommended charging a deposit from any group renting the 
facility.


Bill Arthur requested a copy of the Revised Ordinance and the Revised Rules & 
Regulations be provided to the Advisory Board at the next meeting.

Ernie Bretzmann asked how the transition from the prior Ordinance to the New Ordinance in regards to the Advisory Board Members terms in office has changed.  This answer will be reflected in the October 6, 2008 Minutes.
VIII.
Public Comments


None.
There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was moved and seconded to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 7:10 PM.

COLLIER COUNTY GOLDEN GATE   COMMUNITY CENTER ADVISORY COMMITTEE






__________________________________________






W. James Klug, Chairman
These Minutes were approved by the Advisory Board Chair on ___________________, as presented _________ or as amended __________.
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